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Weatherization Program Bulletin 23-3 

Effective Date: July 1, 2023 
 
 
 
Subject:  Update of the Nebraska Weatherization Assistance Program’s (NeWAP) three-year average fuel prices 
for use on Energy Audit Reports run on or after July 1, 2023. 
 
Purpose:  As per the Department of Energy (DOE) Approved NeWAP Policies and Procedures Manual dated 
8/10/2022, the Nebraska Department of Environment and Energy (NDEE) will provide NeWAP Subgrantees with 
a three-year average state fuel costs to be included in their NEAT/MHEA Setup Library and used for running site 
specific energy audits.  Additionally, as per WPN 22-10 the NeWAP has been approved to include DOE’s Social 
Cost of Carbon (SCC) in the fuel prices used in energy modeling/auditing of homes weatherized through the 
NeWAP.  
 
The following table shows the Nebraska three-year averaged fuel prices as well as the DOE established fuel 
modifiers approved for implementation. 

 
Fuel Type NDEE PY 2023-2024 DOE Modifiers Updated PY 2023-2024 

Natural Gas (per Mcf) $10.12 $2.804 $12.924 

Heating Oil (per gallon) $2.44 $0.5401 $2.9801 

Electricity (per kWh) $0.1038 $0.0199 $0.1237 

Propane (per gallon) $1.54 $0.3048 $1.8448 

Wood (per cord) $210 - $210 

Coal (per short ton) $39.00 - $39.00 

Kerosene (per gallon) $5.00 $0.5401 $5.00 

Other $6.25 - $6.25 

 
Scope:  The provisions of this WPB apply to all NeWAP Sub-grantees that receive financial assistance through the 
Nebraska Department of Environment and Energy (NDEE) under the Department of Energy's (DOE) 
Weatherization Assistance Program. 
 
Procedures:   
As indicated in the “Effective Date” of this WPB, NeWAP Subgrantees are to update their NEAT/MHEA Setup 
Library to include these updated three-year average fuel prices (including the DOE SCC Modifiers) for use on 
Energy Audit Reports run on or after July 1, 2023. 
 
Sub-grantees with questions regarding this guidance can contact the NDEE Grants Section Supervisor Katie 
Svoboda 402-471-3347 or katie.svoboda@nebraska.gov 
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